Leesburg Tree Commission       
Minutes
The Leesburg Tree Commission met on Tuesday, October 18th , 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the main level conference room II at Town Hall, Leesburg, Virginia
Present:  Chairman Earl Hower, Commissioners:  Philip Marshall, 
                John Groothuis, Joe Garnreiter, Tom Stokes, Patricia Hatfield
Electronic Participation:  NA

Absent:  Elizabeth Welch
Council:  NA

Staff:      Bill Ference, DPW&CP
Public: None
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hower at 7:02 pm
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
A motion was made by Commissioner Marshall to approve the October 18, 2022 agenda
Motion to approve: Marshall
Second:                   Hatfield
Carried:                   6-0-1
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
A motion was made by Commissioner Marshall to approve the September 20, 2022 minutes  

Motion to approve:   Marshall 
Second:
          Groothius
Carried:                      6-0 -1    
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

SUBCOMMITTEES

Adopt -A- Spot Program
Earl Hower stated that it was about time to do the fall decorations
A cleanup is scheduled for October 29-30
OLD BUSINESS
2023  Fiscal Year Budget
No action was taken

Arbor Day Trees for 2021 & 2022
No action was taken
Tree Tour App

Deleted from agenda at the request of Chairman Hower
2021 Commission Report to Council

Chairman Hower will forward this document to the Clerk of Council
Ten Year Tree Canopy Study

No information has been located on this study.  Commissioner Marshall has located another possible contact in LCPS and will try to make contact with them.
Treesburg.Org Cooperative Tree Planting Initiative
General discussion was held on this proposed joint effort between the Tree Commission and EAC to get more trees planted in town.  Commissioner Marshall attended a meeting of the EAC where it was discussed.
Memorial Tree For Tyler Wright
A ceremony was held at Ida Lee Park on October 8th. It was well attended, including 5 Tree Commission members
Spotted Lanternfly Update

It was noted that this pest was spreading more and more throughout the area. Bill Ference said that some spraying had already been done on Town sites.

Urban Forester Position interviews

Bill Ference advised that interviews had been done for the position.  A candidate was offered the job but declined. Additional interviews are scheduled.
NEW BUSINESS
Multi- factor Identification.  
Bill Ference asked that all commission members get the training so that they can resume receiving their town emails.  Only one commission member has received his key to date.
COUNCIL COMMENTS
None
STAFF COMMENTS

None
COMMISSION COMMENTS

Commissioner Marshall remarked that discussions should begin regarding the type and number of trees to distribute at the Flower and Garden Festival
Commissioner Stokes briefed the members on a farm near Taylorstown that has a large collection of tree species.
Chairman Hower said he would take the Heritage Tree sign to Ida Lee Park

Commissioner Hatfield brought up the idea of initiating a neighborhood tree planting program similar to what was done in 2017.

Next meeting   November 15th 2022

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Marshall made a motion to adjourn
Motion:  Marshall
Second: Garnreiter

Carried:    6-0-1 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 PM
